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• Landscaping to be of a bushfire 
responsive design. 

• Incorporating a perimeter road in 
areas that are adjacent to classified 
vegetation or bushfire hazards. 

• Identification of building envelopes 
on lots identified to include 
setbacks for the purposes of 
defendable space. 

• The provision of non-combustible 
fencing where future development 
abuts a grassland hazard. 

• Requirements for vegetation to be 
managed to a low threat state and 
maintained to ensure a bushfire 
risk doesn’t increase over time. 

Due to the size of the properties, it is not seen as necessary 
to introduce a perimeter road as an equal level of 
protection can be created through the Planning Permit 
process with the properties being required to achieve 
Defendable Space requirements on part or the whole 
property. The Guideline outlined within the CFA response 
indicates that perimeter roads are the preferred design 
outcome however it also indicates that other mitigation 
measures are deemed acceptable providing the required 
justification is provided.  

The following bushfire protection measures would likely 
address the level of risk present in the landscape: 

• Introduction of defendable space to the property 
boundaries. 

• Provision of static water supplies for firefighting 
purposes. 

• Identification of building envelopes located 
towards the front of the properties close to the 
road access point and not exposed to more than 
12.5kW/m².  

• The construction of the properties to an identified 
BAL following the outcome of the Clause 13.02-1S 
assessment that is completed at the Planning 
Permit stage of the process.  

Discussion 

There is a lack of forested vegetation within the surrounding landscape that is indicated by there 
being no BMO on and around the property.  

Whilst it is acknowledged that there are extensive areas of forested vegetation to the north and 
north west of the development that is contained within Public Land Reserves, due to the separation 
distance and the surrounding Rural Living Zone, the landscape bushfire risk is considered 
manageable through the implementation of bushfire protection measures. In several cases, the 
surrounding properties could be considered as having ‘excluded vegetation’ following an assessment 
against clause 2.2.3.2 of AS3959.  

The proposed Development Plan indicated the need to consider bushfire risk however the 
assumption has obviously been made that this can be managed during other stages of the 
subdivision approval process. As the properties are not within the BMO, then the risk can be 
considered as lower, and the assessment of bushfire risk and the development of protection 
measures can be considered at the subdivision Planning Permit phase. 

All the proposed bushfire protection measures outlined within the CFA letter can be addressed 
through the next stage of the planning approval process.  

 






